

PLAINSBORO RESCUE SQUAD

Monthly E-Board Meeting Minutes May 9th 2023

The regular monthly E-Board meeting was called to order at 7.30 PM by Arun Bantval. Attendees: Don, Arun, Mehul, Sridevi, Neena, Anmol , Anil

Presidents Report - Arun Bantval

There is no update from the lawyer. He called and left messages for Brian and Emily. All the details were handed in. Both the insurance companies are pushing and lawyers advising the same, the liability cost is covered if Chief / President is not aware. If aware and didn't respond will cause issues.

IRS – about the penalty – IRS is running behind, Mehul will follow up to get status update.

Taxes need to be paid by 15th, Accountant came back with questions – some small amounts are not consolidated, Suhas will be informed and will follow up.

Neena will run monthly meeting

VP Fundraising: Neena Karnad

Spring flyer will go out soon. Started back ground work to get involved in a community market at PRS in summer. Some vendors wanted to use indoor space – can bay be used? Work with township if the recreation area can be used?

RV parked should be reconsidered for to be moved.

During founders day, Krish Nair was very helpful – Neena proposal to give a special thank you in the coming monthly meeting. Can he become honorary member? Chief says it can be done. Add to the New Member introduction to give a certificate and give appreciations.

There is a proposal to give space for a Book bin, which will be placed next to the clothing bin. By hosting squad gets \$40.00/month additionally based on the donations, percentage will be given.

Team from Grovers mill friends and family – 25 adults wanted to learn CPR. Should be taken into consideration. Fee is set at \$50 per person.

Chief proposes First Aid and CPR will be offered to neighboring squads to help build network and good relationship. Price can be modified.

Treasurer – Suhas Kamble

Not present

VP Membership – Anmol Karnad

Out of 30 cadets applications received, 10 cadets were selected and crew nights are in process. Based on feedback, will be voted in this months meeting.

Few more adults want to join – in process with interviews and selection process

Corresponding Secretary: Lucy Zhu

No updates

Recording Secretary: Sridevi Mallem

No updates

Chief Report –Don Vadakan

Based on some conversations, chief has sent a form to all the members to sign and return. Cadets need to sign a separate form to accept the new changes.

Suggestion – all 18 yrs. should be called adults to get any waivers. Membership agrees.

All the OICs stay at the building for practical purposes.

DOB is included in the form for record keeping

Youth protection policies resolved.

Escalation with PD – 209 Cranberry neck patient – PD chief is taking it to the authority – trying to get the patient to be forced into assisted living facility. FD is supportive of the idea.

4 neighboring chiefs wrote to RBH – there were complaints that RBH mobile ALS unit is not treating the BLS units with respect. Capita health ALS is better on comparison. Will meet with RBH chief on a monthly basis and try to work out the differences. Chief will work with the OIC's and get reports if any ALS behavior should be reported. Any complaint /concern received will be discussed with the RBH chief.

Building work needs to be addressed. Please divide and work on this. Building codes are not done – should be taken care.

ID's need to be printed

Set a Day in the Bay to clear stuff and move things to the store room. The storage room with chairs to be cleaned. Add some shelves to the new store room and use the space better.

Emails received from Windrows need to be addressed – so Squad will not go into legal issues.

Can the email id be blocked? PD was informed and

emails can be ignored as per PD.

All the mail servers – can the archives be copied, admin can look at the data. No automatic copies are created.

Trustees – Anil Raavi

Working on AC repair. Cost is going to be expensive. We have to look for a replacement. Look for deals to get a better deal

Special items:

Cadet President – Marc Vadakan

Not present

Motion to adjourn the meeting was made by Don at 8.40 and seconded by Anmol